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April's General Meeting
        B         Wednesday, April 18, 2012
                                   7:00 p.m.
                                            Location:  Niskayuna Library
Speaker:  Rob Edelman
Lecturer in Film History, University at Albany
Topic:  From Rosie the Riveter to Harriet the Happy Homemaker:
Women on Screen During and After World War II
The presentation is sponsored by the New York Council for the Humanities
During World War II, the role of women in American society changed. Women manned assembly lines, entered the military, and experienced personal and economic freedom that previously had been the exclusive domain of men.

When peacetime came, the expectation was that women would cheerfully exchange their paychecks for aprons, regain their lost "femininity," and return to their traditional roles within the American family.

The changing roles for and expectations of women are depicted in the era's Hollywood movies.
Invite your friends and relatives to this informative meeting.
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CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE
April is not the cruelest month.  It is the month of hope, planning for spring activities, celebrating accomplishments, and looking toward improvements for the future.  We look forward to seeing you at AAUW’s Public Policy Day (see article below), our garage sale, the renowned AAUW Niska-Day plant sale, and our spring annual celebration of success and installation of new officers.

Those of us who heard Debbie Hughes realize that however confusing and challenging life in 2012 might be, life in 19th century America was very much more difficult.  We are again reminded of our indebtedness to Susan B. Anthony and other pioneers for women’s rights.  The connectedness between Ms. Anthony’s vision and our own initiatives motivates much of what we do.  Thank you to Ellen Auerbach for the arrangements for Ms. Hughes’ presentation.

Thank you to those who helped with “Charlotte’s Web,” especially Shellie Van der Zee and Lois Rowe who organized the event.  In this difficult budget time, many schools have eliminated field trips.  It is even more important to continue our support of art, music, and drama.

A special thank you to Andrea Versaci for her work on by-law revision.

Congratulations to Elise Russo who has been recognized as an AAUW NYS “Emerging Leader.”  Information about Elise can be found on the AAUW-NYS website, http://www.aauw-nys.org/districtcouncil_emerging.htm and in the “Emerging Leader” section of the program at the AAUW New York State convention

AND, Congratulations to Linda Rizzo whose public policy article concerning AAUW’s position on the Komen Foundation funding for Planned Parenthood in last month’s Visions was included in the Spotlight county newspapers and recognized by NYS and National AAUW officers.  Her clarification of the work of Planned Parenthood is both useful and newsworthy.  Linda’s article has reinforced the public policy leadership that has been the heritage of our Schenectady AAUW Branch.

The AAUW Garage Sale is April 28.  Thank you to Gail Karl for the use of her garage as the location of the sale.
Niska-Day is May 19, 2012.  We will again sell perennials.  As many of you know, we depend on our gardeners for plants to sell.  These may be delivered to the tent area on the morning of May 19 or to Bobbie Richardson during the prior week.  We need workers to organize and sell the plants.  Work time is arranged in two-hour shifts.  Please contact Bobbi Richardson at 346-6697 or Roberta-Richardson@hotmail.com if you can help out at this important fundraiser.

We continue to appreciate your participation.

Jennie Pennington pennington2276@cs.com and Robin Eddy reddy@ny.cap.rr.com 
PUBLIC POLICY ADVOCACY DAY - Tuesday, April 17th 
AAUW New York State has found its voice and it is YOUR voice!
Try to join up for all or part of the day

AAUW will be holding a Public Policy Advocacy Day in Albany on Tuesday, April 17th. Please join us for an exciting and informative program followed by meetings our New York State representatives. 
We will be advocating for issues such as pay equity, violence against women and children, child care, and reproductive rights.

The day will begin at 10:00 am with a welcome from Assemblywomen Ellen Jaffee and Addie Russell. At 10:30 we will be briefed on effective advocacy techniques from a professional lobbyist and a member of the state legislature. A panel discussion on the key topics of pay equity, women’s and family issues will conclude the morning program.

Maxine Borom and Julia Burgess will be arranging meeting with our senators and representatives between 12:30 and 3:00pm. The Assembly will be issueing a proclamation for AAUW in the afternoon.

So that we know how many AAUW’s members will be at this important event, please make a reservation, at http://aauwppd2012.eventbrite.com or contact Robin Eddy at 346-1683, reddy5@nycap.rr.com.  Contact her if you would like a ride to the event.  She will be arranging car pools.
ARE WOMEN’S HEALTH CARE RIGHTS UNDER ASSAULT?

This primary season has dealt not only with the candidates’ views on various issues, but it has also focused on women’s health care rights.  The first major issue centered on the Susan G. Komen’s Foundation cutting grants from Planned Parenthood for cancer screenings.  AAUW immediately denounced this decision, and then issued a second press release praising the decision to reinstate the grants to Planned Parenthood.  This was an important issue since many women use this organization for preventive care and lifesaving screenings for breast and cervical cancer.

On February 10, Lisa Maatz, the political adviser for AAUW, issued a press release on the Obama Administration’s decision to have insurance companies provide contraception.  “The president’s decision is the perfect foil to the political games we’ve seen in this past month…”  However, the debate continued in the political arena.  Some elected officials believed that this was a violation of religious freedom to have either the employer or the insurance companies provide contraceptives.  The House of Representatives held a hearing on this matter inviting five men representing the various faith groups in the nation to attend.  The purpose was to examine the issue of religious freedom.  The only problem with this scenario was that no woman was invited.  It’s difficult to believe that the House could not find one female religious leader.  A Georgetown law student, Sandra Fluke, finally testified in front of the Democratic Policy Committee.  The issue became more inflamed when talk show host, Rush Limbaugh, made offensive comments about Ms. Fluke.  AAUW responded with another press release condemning Limbaugh sexist and offensive comments.  The organization supports a person’s right to disagree with a policy statement, but it does not support extreme comments demeaning an individual.

The right for women to use contraceptives in the United States began in 1912.  Margaret Sanger, a nurse, began to distribute information on birth control.  In 1916, she established the first birth control clinic in the United States.  She was arrested several times for her efforts.  In addition to pregnancy prevention, there are other medical reasons for the use of contraceptives.  The Guttmacher Institute gives data showing that 31% of women use contraceptives to reduce menstrual discomfort; 28% for menstrual regulation; 14% for the treatment of acne; and 4% for endometriosis.  Polycystic ovary syndrome and amenorrhea are other reasons for its use.  

AAUW believes that insurance coverage of contraceptives is a necessity for women. Without it, women’s health care would be compromised.  AAUW’s Public Policy Program advocates, “choice in the determination of one’s reproductive life…increased access to health care and family planning services.”   The organization has spoken out against politicians inserting their opinions into women’s health care issues and using these issues solely for political reasons.  Unfortunately, the last two months have seen women’s health care issues used for political gain.  It is important that all women raise their voices in support of their rights. If women do not speak out, they will find their health care rights slowly eroding, and find this nation slipping back into a nineteenth century mentality regarding these important issues.

Linda Rizzo



NOMINATING  COMMITTEE

We are pleased to announce the slate for 2012-2013.  The following women have agreed to serve as Elected Officers on the Schenectady Board for the 2012-2013 year:

Co-Presidents:  Bobbi Richardson and 
 Arlene Maranville

Program VP:  Ellen Auerbach
Membership VP:  Gerri Pinkerton and Pam Haller

Legal Advocacy Fund VP:  Linda Ward

Educational Opportunities Fund VP:  Ann Hicks

Study and Interest Group VP:  Karen Huggins

Treasurer:  Carol Reynolds

Secretary:  Jackie Mendini

Newsletter:  Linda Zuckerman

Nominating Committee (Elected):  Suzanne Taylor and Barbara Aldi

Elections will be held at the April general meeting.
Most of the Appointed Board positions have been filled.  The others will be filled by the new President(s).
The Nominating Committee - Sondra Grady, Pam Haller, Gerri Pinkerton, Dottie Potochnik, and  Jean Wildgrube
[image: image13.wmf][image: image14.wmf]SPRING GARAGE SALE at Gail Karl’s House
Saturday, April 28, 9am-3pm
2513 McGovern Drive, Niskayuna (393-7590)
It is easy to find--just off of Van Antwerp Road.
We hope as many as possible will donate items, volunteer and shop in order to make this a successful sale. We can use household items, books, toys, and individually wrapped baked goods but NO clothing. Help save us time by pricing your items before you bring them.
Items can be dropped off Sunday, April 22 thru Thursday, April 26. 
If you can't make it to Gail's house, you can drop your items off at Dottie Potochnik's house, 105 Woodhaven Drive, Scotia, 399-3854.

VOLUNTEERS are needed for Friday, April 27 for set-up starting at 1 p.m.

  Saturday, April 28: 8:15a.m. -10:45; 10:45- 1:15pm; 1:15 -3:30pm. (includes clean-up)

Let me know which slots you can work as well if you have folding table we could borrow.
If you have large items you want to donate that you can't bring to Gail's house, contact Robin Eddy at 346-1683; and she will put your items on Craigslist.
Let's hope for a beautiful day.  Money from this sale will go to our community projects, EOF and LAF.

Gail Karl, 393-7590, jkarl1@nycap.rr.com


CASE UPDATE: VICTORY IN TITLE IX SUIT
In January, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 7th Circuit overturned a lower court’s dismissal of the LAF-supported case Parker v. Franklin County Community School Corporation, an Indiana high school athletics lawsuit. The suit alleges that the scheduling of girls’ basketball games violated Title IX and the Equal Protection Clause of the 14th Amendment to the Constitution. The plaintiffs argue that the majority of boys’ games were played in prime time — on Friday and Saturday nights — while the girls’ games were relegated to weeknights. They say these schedules unfairly put academic burdens on the girls by forcing them to compete on school nights, discouraging crowd support, and making the girls feel like second-class athletes.

Originally, the case was dismissed by the U.S. District Court for Southern Indiana, which held that school districts are “arms of the state” that are immune from suit in federal court for constitutional violations. On January 31, that ruling was overturned by the 7th Circuit, which remanded the case back to the lower court to determine “whether any genuine issues of material fact exist as to the plaintiffs’ claims.”

LAF Case Featured in Sundance Award-Winning Film The Invisible War

The Department of Defense estimates that about 19,000 military service women and men were sexually assaulted and raped in 2010. The widespread problem of sexual assault in the military is the subject of the new documentary The Invisible War. The documentary features several of the plaintiffs from the LAF-supported lawsuit Cioca v. Rumsfeld, including the lead plaintiff, Kori Cioca. It also features her attorney, Susan Burke. The documentary premiered at the Sundance Film Festival in January and earned the Audience Award.

LAF Program Manager Holly Kearl attended a screening and survivor speak-out, where she was able to meet with Cioca (see a photo on AAUW’s blog). In an upcoming Program in a Box, AAUW members will learn what they can do to address the issue of military sexual assault. In the meantime, please contact your representative about the Sexual Assault Training Oversight and Prevention Act, donate to AAUW to help offset the legal costs of the lawsuit, and visit The Invisible War’s website to learn about other actions you can take.
Linda Ward
BY-LAWS CHANGES – Please read.  We will be voting on the changes at the May Dinner
The Association has made mandatory changes to the By-laws  which alter some of our branch's procedures and structure to be in compliance. A vote on these changes will be held at the May annual meeting. Below are the proposed changes with the rationales. If you have any questions, please contact. Andrea Versaci, By-Laws Chair

ARTICLE V  NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS

Section 1. Nominations
The nominating committee shall consist of seven (7) members, the immediate past President serving as chair. The President, with the approval of the board, shall appoint three members to the committee. Three members shall be elected to the committee at the annual meeting. The committee shall prepare a list of nominees to be presented to the membership one month prior to the annual meeting. Nominations may be made from the floor at the time of the election, provided written consent of the nominee was obtained.

Section 2.  Elections
Elections shall be held at the April Branch meeting. Voting shall be by ballot and a majority of the votes cast shall be necessary for election. When there is but one nominee for office, the vote may be taken by voice vote. 

Revised to read:  ARTICLE V  NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS

Section 1. Nominations
Including the immediate Past President who will serve as chair, the Nominating Committee shall consist of five (5) members. Two members shall be elected to the committee at the annual meeting. The President, with the approval of the board, shall appoint two additional members to the committee. The following timetable should be observed:  January-February: contact prospective candidates and complete slate

· March:  share slate with Board members and announce list of candidates in April Visions.

· April:  election of officers at general meeting

· May:  installation of officers at annual May general meeting

Section 2.  Elections
Elections for Branch officers shall be held at the April Branch meeting. In addition to the slate presented by the Nominating Committee, nominations may be made from the floor at the time of the election, provided written consent of the nominee was obtained. Voting shall be by ballot and a majority of the votes cast by the membership in attendance shall be necessary for election. When there is only one nominee for office, the vote may be taken by voice vote.

Rationale:  This change incorporates a realistic timetable that meets the April voting and May installation deadlines. Two elected and two appointed members on the Nominating Committee are sufficient to fulfill its responsibility.

ARTICLE VII  BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Section 1. Membership
The Board of Directors shall be composed of the elected officers, the chairs of standing committees and issues task forces, representatives of the areas of interest who have been named, the immediate  past President, and any other standing or special committee chairs appointed  to the board by the  President as deemed necessary. These shall constitute the voting members. 
Revised to read:  ARTICLE VII  BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Section 1.  Composition 

a. Nine (9) Officers, elected by the membership: 

President, Program Vice President, Membership Vice President, Educational Opportunities Fund Vice President, Legal Advocacy Fund Vice President , Study and Interest Groups Vice President,  Recording Secretary,  Newsletter Editor, Treasurer

b. Seven (7) Appointed Chairs, appointed by the President with approval by the Board:  Public Policy Chair, Educational Equity Chair, Publicity Chair,  By-laws Chair, Directory Chair, Children’s Plays Chair, International Affairs
c. Two (2) other positions appointed by the President and approved by the Board:  Receiver of Dues, Webmaster

d. One (1) Immediate Past President/Nominating Committee Chair
e. Total members on Board of Directors if one (1) person is serving in each position: eighteen (18)

Rationale:  Association mandates that specific Board positions now be identified, specifying if they are elected or appointed and number of total Bd. members noted

Based upon need, the following appointed position has been added to the current composition of the Board:  Webmaster

Andrea Versaci
MEMBERSHIP NEWS

As we welcome Spring, let's also look forward to the programs that Schenectady AAUW has to offer us.   Come on out of the winter doldrums and join your AAUW friends in Study Groups and General Meetings.  It is also time to renew your membership in AAUW.  The July 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013 form is found on page 7.  
As a special incentive, if you pay your dues but May 15th, you’ll be entered into a drawing for reimbursement of your NYS and Branch dues ($29)!  A name will be drawn at the May dinner.  You don’t have to be present to be a winner.
Be sure to fill out your membership renewal form and send it in to Dottie Potochnik, the Receiver of Dues.  
It is important to get your dues in as soon as possible. This way it will be on time and you won't forget it!! 
We look forward to meeting and greeting you also at the annual dinner, which is coming up very soon! 
Come and say hello....we would love to see you.  
Sondra Grady and Arlene Maranville
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Study and Interest Group Meetings for April 2012
If you’re interested in attending a meeting, contact the leader.

Book Exchange I

Leader:  Dottie Potochnik (399-3854) 

No regular meetings

Niskayuna Book Exchange

Leader:  Ellie Rowland (370-1958)


No regular meetings

Couples Gourmet
Leader:  Kay Stanczk (583-6904)

April 13, 2012, 7 pm

Theme:  Elegant Dining
Co-Hostesses:  Joanne Chambers and
Dottie Potochnik
Diversity in Schenectady
Leader:  Suzanne Taylor (393-9035)

April 16, 2012, 1:30 pm
Program:  Tour of the Historical Society
Location:  Washington Avenue, Schenectady
Modern Literature
Co-Leaders:  Joan Amell (399-4709) and


Mary Delory (393-6811)

April 9, 2012, 7:30 pm

Book:  One Country, One Book
Reviewer:  Ellie Rowland and Arlene Maranville
Location:   1 Maywood Drive, Scotia
Co-Hostess:  Mary Delory
Mah Jongg

Leader:  Robin Eddy (346-1683)

April 16, 2012, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Lois Rowe (cont. in the next column)
Location:  2263 Berkley Avenue, Niskayuna
April 30, 2012, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Ellie Rowland

Location:  1249 Sandra Lane, Niskayuna 

New members welcomed. 

Quilting 

Leader:  Pat Buczkowski (372-3893

April 24, 2012, 7 p.m.

Program:  Kids' Quilts, Tie-in
Hostess:   Marguerite Pileggi
Location:  1 Robins Nest, Niskayuna

Science Topics
Leader:  Winnie Balz (372-3663)

April 2, 2012, 7:30 pm

Program:  Mini topics
Presenter:  Jeanette Gerlaugh, Maxine Borom, and Ellie Rowland
Hostess:  Sally Dewew
Location:  21 Englehart Drive, Glenville
Scotia-Glenville, Burnt Hills Varied Interests

Leader:  Arlene Gollmer (399-2479)
April 2, 2012, 1:00 pm

Program:  Carol's Trip to Israel
Planner:    Carol Reynolds
Location:  609 Engleman Avenue, Scotia
Co-Hostess:  Toni Walsh

Serendipity

Leader:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

It's that time of the year to renew your membership . . .
AAUW Schenectady Membership Renewal

July 2012 - June 30, 2012

A SPECIAL INCENTIVE - If you pay your dues but May 15, you’ll be entered into a drawing for reimbursement of your NYS and Branch dues ($29)!  A name will be drawn at the May dinner.           You don’t have to be present to be a winner.
Check appropriate category:
____AAUW ($49) + (NYS ($13) +($16) Branch
$78.00
____Paid Life Member Renewal (NYS + Branch)
$29.00

____Dual Branch Member in NYS
$16.00

____Dual Branch Member living out of NYS
$29.00

____Honorary Life Member (50-year member)
$  0

(Honorary Life Members must also return this form. The data is needed for the Branch roster and Directory.)
Check one:

______  I prefer to receive Visions in color via email attachment.

______  I prefer that Visions be mailed to me via USPS.
Please complete this form and return it with your check, payable to

"AAUW Schenectady Branch"

Send to:  Dorothea Potochnik, Receiver of Dues

105 Woodhaven Drive

Scotia, NY 12302
Name


Street _____________________________ City _________________ Zip code ______________
Phone ______________________  E-mail___________________________________________

If you would like Visions mailed to you at a different location during certain months of the year,
please provide that information below.
Dates 


Alternate address
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�


Schenectady, NY Branch


Founded in 1902





Mark Your Calendar�
�
Monday, April 2


   Charlotte's Web:  10 am


Schenectady High School


�
Tuesday, May 1�   Board Meeting:  6:45 pm�   Price Chopper Community Room�
�
Tuesday, April 3�   Board Meeting:  6:45 pm�   Price Chopper Community Room�
Wednesday, May 16�   Annual Spring Get Together


   Mohawk Golf Club


    Reservation form will be in the next Visions�
�
Tuesday, April 17 (see pg. 2)


   AAUW-NYS Public Policy


   Advocacy Day – Albany


�



Saturday, May 19


   Niska-Day Plant Sale�
�
Wednesday, April 18�   General Meeting, 7 p.m. 


Niskayuna Library


   Election of Officers


�
    �          ��
�
Saturday, April 28 �   AAUW Garage Sale


�



April showers bring May flowers!�
�
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Schenectady Branch Newsletter AAUW


(published monthly except


Jan., July, August)





The deadline for newsletter items is the 


1st Wednesday of the month


 prior to publication.





Editor Linda Zuckerman


Circulation:  Nancy Phillips and Joan Welch 





Co-Presidents





Robin Eddy and Jennie Pennington





AAUW


Schenectady Branch


C/O  Linda Zuckerman


1137 Fernwood Drive


Niskayuna, NY 12309








   �








               AAUW-NYS 


Public Policy Advocacy Day


        Tuesday, April 17th


        (see page 2 for more information)








AAUW's Mission


AAUW Advances Equity for women through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.


AAUW's Vision


AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.


AAUW's Promise


By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and educational barriers to so that all women have a fair chance.


In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.








AAUW Advances Equity For Women


and Girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.





The AAUW Educational Foundation  


promotes funds to advance education, research and self-development for women and to foster equity and positive societal change.





The AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund 


provides funding and a support system for women seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination.





In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.
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